

January 2022

Dear Friends,

the Gospel.

The words of the song by Dr. John R Rice have been on my mind the past few days, "So little time! The harvest will be over. Our reaping done, we reapers taken Home,..." As we turn the calendar to another new year, I am reminded that truly time is quickly passing by. It is hard to imagine another year has already passed us by. I am challenged that whatever I am going to do for the Lord, I must do now. Time is quickly passing by. We must all determine to be busy in these days that the Lord has given us, for we know not when our opportunity for service may be over.

We have tried our best to be busy for the Lord in the past quarter. The Lord opened several doors for us to represent Macedonia World Baptist Missions during the fall. We were able to be at conferences and at a missions conference at a college. I must admit, the college missions conference was an exciting time, as I was blessed to be able to speak with a number

of young people who are praying about the will of God for their lives. Will you pray with us that God will call some of them into missions? Pray with us that they will surrender their lives to reaching the lost around the world. We pray regularly for labourers in the MWBM Home Office. The need is so great. I have also been blessed to do some pulpit supply as well as missions Sundays during the past guarter. We always thank the Lord for the open doors He gives us.

We have been busy working on several projects and ideas at the Home Office. We are working hard to get the second semester of the Macedonia Institute online. We believe with all our hearts these classes will help to better train and prepare missionaries for the mission field. If you would like to learn more, you can visit the Institute website at www.mwbminstitute.org. We have also been working on a new intern program. We want to do everything we can to reach young people and challenge them with the great need for missions. For more information, you can scan the QR code on the graphic.

A new year often means a fresh start for new ideas. Please help me pray for wisdom, as I have some new ideas for helping to promote world missions. I want to use the tools God has given us in these days wisely. We desire

begin these new ideas and use them as He sees fit. We also have some missions conferences coming up that we are blessed to partake in. Some we will be part of, others we will preach. Please pray that God will use us as we preach in these meetings. We want to be a help to every church we are blessed to be in.

to exhaust every possibility when it comes to keeping missions in the minds of others. Pray that God will give wisdom to Thank you for your faithful prayers and support. We accomplished much for the Lord in 2021 and none of it would

have been possible without your help. We look forward to seeing the Lord do greater things in the days ahead. Also, so many of you sent in Christmas gifts for our family. From the bottom of our hearts, thank you. We are so appreciative of your kindness. Thank you for the love you show to our family. It truly is our privilege to partner with you to reach the world with

Serving Him with gladness, Travis, Wendy, Seth, Ethan, & Ashlyn Campbell